Parklands Patient Group : Buttershaw Lane
Minutes of meeting held 05/07/11 
6pm – 7.45 pm

Attendees :

Ian Taylor (Patient Services Manager)





Miss B




Mr RH



Mr K




Ms F

Mr & Mrs D

Mrs J




Mr P White



Practice development Plan 2011-12

IT presented the 2011-12 version of the Practice Development Plan.  The group discussed the relevance of the various new services.  In particular teenage clinics were discussed as being of great value to the practice population, especially sexual health education.

The group discussed at length the changes within the Admin Team and were happy with the plans to disseminate work between existing reception/admin staff.

It was noted that there is no development area for patients with special needs or disabilities.  IT explained the work undertaken annually by Dr Halstead and the nurse team ensured services, care packages and carer support was in place appropriate to patient need.  It was suggested that the practice could engage with a Bradford voluntary organisation, Carers Connection.
 After much discussion the group agreed the 2011-12 plan is appropriate for the practice and patients.
Appointment demand analysis

Data representing appointment demand from patients for the whole of March 2011 was shared with the group.  IT led discussion demonstrating the limitations of the data.  In particular the group talked about the accuracy of the data as it was recognised that patients ‘chase’ appointments with specific GPs and patients may phone several times in a week for 1 appt.  It was recognised that whilst the data was questionable, demand for appts still surpassed the provision of appts by the practice.
Suggestions to ease pressure 

· Educate patients into using all GPs in the practice – if patients were actually ill any doctor could help.

· Commence using the SMS messaging system – this could save appts by GPs texting results to patients etc..

· Reception staff to ask patients what they need appt for – this would reduce number of inappropriate appts with GPs (nurse tasks etc.) – some members of the group were initially uncomfortable with this suggestion, querying confidentiality issues.  IT pointed out that receptionists already undertook this task for on-call appts and practice nurse appts so was an extension of an existing procedure.  The group agreed that it could work as long as it was addressed sympathetically in an appropriate manner.  It was felt that some patients may object.  GP appt pressure could be aided by raising awareness of the practice website which could have a clearer profile of GP and practice nurse services (especially with younger patients).
Patient Participation Questionnaire

The first draft of a patient participation questionnaire was provided to each member of the group to assess as to whether the type of questioning was appropriate.  The questions were read out to the group at the request of Mr H.  
Questions were grouped into the following areas – services, appointments, premises and changes to services.  This was agreed by the group as appropriate.
The group were asked if they could provide 2 questions specific to Parklands patient population.  The group agreed that these questions should relate in some way to the previously discussed practice development plan.

Q1. Relating to the planned Obesity Service – Should the new Obesity service be made available to the whole practice population or be limited to patients with chronic diseases?  Should the Obesity service be a commissionable service to other practices?

Q2. Due to time pressure the group only decided an area they agreed was appropriate to ask a question about, not a specific question.  The group felt the question should be related to Sexual Health Education.  They were clear that it should target male and female younger patients.  Should a sexual health education service include parents of younger patients?  The group felt that any service of this nature must account for any cultural considerations so as not to offend.
Patient Participation Report

The question of including photographs of the patient group on the report and website was raised.  Mr MK thought that just names should be used.  The group agreed that individual members should be approached as necessary for consent.

Recruitment to the Patient Group

The group were asked how they might be involved in recruiting new patients to the group in an effort to better represent the patient population.  All agreed that patients from different cultures and younger patients would enrich the group. 
Coffee mornings were the first thought.  The group liked the idea BUT believed the timing of an event was crucial to be as inclusive as possible.  It was agreed that a recruitment event should take place between 6pm and 7pm at Park Road Surgery.  IT to identify a date.   The event could be advertised on website, maybe in Tescos and even the local free newspaper.

It was discussed about the workability of having too large a group.  If the group attracted too many members it was felt that it may be necessary to ask some members to drop out.

The group also agreed that they would be happy to attend October’s Saturday morning Flu Clinics.  They would be happy to chat with patients and give out questionnaires etc. as necessary.  

Next Meeting – Monday 3rd October 2011 at Park Road 6-7pm.

